
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 May 2004 

3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (a) Mr Brian Anderson 
 
  Mr Brian Anderson addressed the Board on behalf of nearly 30 property owners, whose sections 

adjoin the Kaputone Stream west of Main North Road, Belfast. The residents are of the opinion 
that human action is the primary reason for the low base flow and feel that the Council needs to 
put a bore down to reinstate water flow.   

 
  The Board was receptive to the concerns raised by Mr Anderson; consideration of an officer 

report, and the Board outcomes are recorded in clause 14 of this report. 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


